[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of Board Meeting,
Leesville Lake Association March 11, 2021, Zoom Meeting

Present:  Richard Beaton, J. W. Burton, Tony Capuco, Ralph English, Phyllis Garlick, Joe Humphrey, Mary Loiselle, Frank Podrebarac, Dave Rives, Dannie Smith, Dave Waterman, Chip Zimmerman
Absent:  Gerry Caprario
Quorum:  Yes
Call to order:  President, Dave Rives called the Board meeting to order at 6:39 p.m.

Agenda:  D. Rives asked if there were any agenda items to add or change.  Dave R. asked for a motion to approve the agenda for the March 11, 2021 LLA Zoom Board meeting as presented.  
Motion:   Tony made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Frank seconded.  All approved.

Minutes:  D. Rives asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the February 11, 2021 board meeting.  Phyllis stated that two changes were made after the last draft was sent out before the meeting.  Frank’s name was misspelled and a comma was added.  These corrections have been made to the final draft.
Motion:  Frank made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 11, 2021 Zoom Board meeting with the above stated corrections.  Dave W. seconded.  All approved.

Treasurer’s Report:  Mary emailed the reports to the Board March 4th.  It was a really quiet month with only two online payments, no payments received through the mail and minimal expenses. The reports end on February 26 because that's when the bank statements end.  There are no transactions on weekends.  Everything appears to be on track, with minor variations.  I noticed that we may exceed the budget estimate for WePay fees (fees deducted from online payments) due to the increasing number of online vs. mailed check payments.  I'll increase that for next year if the trend continues and we exceed the budget estimate.  The accounting software (Aplos) expense increased from $225 per quarter to $255 per quarter with the December payment.  That means the yearly expense will be $990 instead of the $900 budgeted.  Tony received $7,637.60 for Water Quality.  Mary will send a request to TLAC the end of March for $3,500 for Beautification Day.  As some refunds were made to the sponsors of the 20/21 Beautification Day, the board discussed on whether to ask the sponsors who did not request refunds to sponsor this year.  
Motion:  Frank made a motion not to ask for money this year from any sponsor that paid last year for the 20/21 BD and didn’t ask for a refund, but give them a sponsorship this year.  Joe seconded.  All approved.

Motion:  Chip made a motion to keep the request from TLAC at $3,500.  Frank seconded.  All approved.

Committee Reports:

Executive:  Dave R. stated that Mary has finished the first cut of updating the Beautification Day Planning Guide.

Finance:  There were no updates from the Finance Committee.  

Nominating:  J. W. stated there were no updates from the Nomination Committee.  Dave R. stated that he spoke with Travis Marshall.  He is open for discussion.

Beautification Day:  Dannie stated that Beautification Day is still planned for June 12th.  Sam Skillman is helping with organizing the Runaway Bay drop-off location but he will be out-of-town on Saturday the 12th.  Sherwood Zimmerman agreed to help again this year.  Bob Rankin agreed to have the t-shirt art work for us by the first part of May.  Two 30 yard dumpsters are scheduled for LVL Marina with First Piedmont.  Dumpsters for Tri-County and Runaway Bay are tentatively planned with Bay’s Trash Removal.  The Pittsylvania County landfill is waving the tipping fees and Dannie is in the process of confirming with Bedford County.  Help with solicitation of BD sponsorships will be appreciated.  Dannie will confirm with Tri-County that they are still willing to participate.  He will contact AEP to see if they will be participating.  He will contact Liz Parcell.  He confirmed with Phyllis that she and Larry will supply their tractor at Tri-County.  Frank and Chip will confirm with Lolita that her tractor can be used at LVL Marina.  Dannie asked that an email blast be sent out in April along with a post sign-up link.  Sponsorship names need to be in by May 1st to be on the t-shirts.  The Sponsorship form needs to be sent to the Board.  Thank you cards need to be sent to all sponsors.  Dave R. spoke to Ralph about helping with Beautification Day.  He agreed.  Phyllis will add Ralph’s name to the Beatification Day Committee on the Board List.

Communications:  
    Website:  Dave R. asked Dave W. to get the BD page updated on the Website.  Also, the forms for BD and the annual meeting July 10th will be needed along with the info for the annual meeting.  
    Calendar:  Phyllis stated that she checked with Joni and she has gotten a few pictures but, of course, still needs more.
    Email:  Frank needs some email info to update the Board members.

Dave R. will scan the Operating Reserves Policy and send to Dave W. to post on the Policy tab of the website.  Phyllis will sign the Membership Policy and send Dave R.  He will sign and send to Dave W. 

Mary’s new neighbor will be added as administrator to help with FB and other media. 

Debris:  Dave R. reported that he is reviewing the FERC report and will be presenting a response.

Membership:  The membership survey suggested by Richard is still under review.  Chip and Lisa have agreed to host the Annual Meeting at LVL Marina.  Food for the event can also be provided.  Phyllis will get with Lisa.

Navigation:  Joe reported DWR has approved the installation of the hazard buoys.  He will be installing on the next nice day and any assistance will be appreciated.

Property:  In Gerry’s absence, Joe reported that he and Chip worked on the LLA pontoon.  It is back in the water and ready for use.  Phyllis will try to get by to number and inventory the totes.

Safety:  There was no report in Gerry’s absence.

Water Quality:  Tony reported that the Water Quality Report for the Pigg River is being finalized.  Tom Shahady wants to do a scientific report on the Pigg River in a week or two.  Tony will be submitting a funding request to TLAC for the Pigg River.

TLAC Update:  Dave R. reported that there were no updates for TLAC.

AEP Technical Review Committee: 
	Water Quality:  Submerged Aquatic Vegetation:   Tony reported the WQC submitted comments but has not received anything back at this time.  He is concerned with the intent of foregoing the five (5) year survey.  

Old Business:  Frank confirmed for an email blast that there will not be any Boating Safety Classes and that anyone interested will need to go to the DWR website.

New Business:  No reported New Business.

Executive Session:  There is no Executive Session.

Confirmation of the April 2021 Meeting:   Phyllis stated she received a text from Susan, with the Chamber, that another group wants to use the Train Station for the next nine (9) weeks starting 4/17 on Thursdays and asked if we wanted to book it starting in June.  Phyllis will confirm with Susan. The April meeting will be a Zoom meeting on Thursday, April 8th.

Adjourn:  Motion:  Frank made a motion to adjourn the Board meeting.  Joe seconded.  All approved.
